
 

June 30, 2022
 
Board of County Commissioners 
Clackamas County 
 
Members of the Board: 
 

Approval of Center St. Parking Lot Lease and Amendment with Nicholas Veroske and 
George Diamond for Parking Spaces with Clackamas County 

Purpose/Outcomes Approval of a parking lot base lease and amendment for ten (10) 
parking spaces in the 6th and Center Parking Lot.

Dollar Amount and Fiscal 
Impact 

Monthly rent of $95.00 per parking space, 10 parking spaces for 
$950.00, total annual cost of $11,400.00 per year for FY2022-2023. 
Cost increases may occur with a thirty (30) day written notice to the 
County. Lease will continue until termination of lease by either party 
with a sixty (60) day written notification. 

Funding Source General funded 
Duration Lease term starting July 1, 2022 until termination by either party. 

Previous Board Action No previous actions concerning the DA parking spaces 
County Counsel Review ARN approved by signature on June 21, 2022
Strategic Plan Alignment Supports ensuring safe, healthy, and secure communities 
Contact Person Jeff Jorgensen, Director, Facilities Management, 971.221.8033

BACKGROUND:   
The Clackamas County District Attorney’s (DA) Office occupied the Butler Building at 108 8th Street until 
December 1, 2021 when Clackamas County was forced to terminate the lease due to health and safety concerns 
caused by a lack of running water and sewer backups and flooding into office spaces. The building was totally 
vacated by February 1, 2022, which included thirteen (13) parking spaces for DA staff that was also terminated 
when the property owner was not willing to negotiate for the lease of any parking spaces. 
  
DA staff relocated staff to several local parking lots in the area until the lease of ten (10) parking spaces was 
negotiated with the owners of the 6th and Center Parking Lot on the bluff in Oregon City. The DA’s office has 
been paying monthly for the lease of these parking spaces until we can obtain Board approval for this lease. 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Staff recommends that the Board approves and authorizes the Chair of the Board to execute this lease. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Ed Johnson 
Deputy Director, Finance 













EXHIBIT


	Signature - Chair Smith
	Signature - Chair Smith



